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Greetings everyone!  
The Party of the Year!  That’s what our fellow shaggers were saying about our Area Shag Club Party.  What a great time had by 
everyone.  I want to thank everyone of you who pulled this together.  It took a lot of hard work and dedication to the club to 
make it the success it was.  Thanks! 
We have our new by-laws effective June 15, 2007.  Please check our website for the new version.  There are a few changes, so 
be sure to read them thoroughly.  Thanks, again, Sheila. 
Mark your calendars for our Membership Appreciation Pool Party for August 18th from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 at the Ramada.  
Following that we will have a DJ at Master’s so hang around for the fun.  We have a block of 20 rooms so call and reserve yours 
now.  Hope to see everyone there.  We have a lot of fun games planned, good food and DJ’s all day long.  And, I hear we have a 
special guest star appearance.  Come out and enjoy the fun! 
The Special Olympics Golf Tournament committee has started the ball rolling to plan another great event.  Please get involved in 
this worthwhile event.   Check out the website for the details! 
The Summer ASCS Workshop is coming up July 13-15 in Augusta, Georgia.  A few of us are planning to attend.  Hope more 
can make it.   
Hope everyone is having a great summer, so far!   
See you Friday – keep on Shagging! 
Jim West 
jswest@mebtel.net 
 

Minutes of the May Business Meeting – June 15th, 2007 
Submitted by Michelle Thomas 

Attendees: 
Michelle Thomas Tracy Keel Louise Flanigan Ronnie Gregory 

Mary Gregory Pam Mchone Hugh Walker Butch Dowd 
Pam Hord Sheila Walker David Tuttle Polly Tuttle 

Steve Pettigrew Carol Pettigrew Betty Honeycutt Stephanie West 
Jim West Dwight Cotton Kathy Cotton Penny Simmons 

Brian Johnson Ed Willis Steve Williamson Ruth Tillman 
Evelyn Turner Linda Justice Peg Hanson Steve McHone 

1. The June meeting was brought to order by Jim West.  We had 2 new members at the meeting – Dwight & Kathy Cotton. 
2. Secretary’s minutes from the May business meeting were passed as published in the Shag Rag.   Year to date membership 

renewals were at 210. 
3. The treasury report was distributed in the meeting by David Satterfield.  The report was accepted as presented by the 

treasurer.  The balance as of June 15th was $11,988.83. 
4. Sheila Walker announced the new bylaws were passed during the last meeting held on May 24th and were effective that 

evening – June 15th.  Shelia thanked her committee for all their hard work and dedication.  New bylaws will be posted on the 
website for any member interested in the changes. 

5. Stephanie West reported on our area Luau party that was held on June 9th.  She recognized all of her committee chairs for 
their long hours of planning, creativity and hard work that made the Luau such a success.  She also wanted to thank all the 
other members that pitched in for food, decorations and helping wherever needed. 

6. Upcoming events – 
a. ACSC workshop in Augusta, GA, July 13th – 15th.  A block of rooms are being held for any interested members.  

See Ronnie for additional information. 
b. BSC Member Appreciation Pool Party – August 18th - a block of rooms are available to any member interested. 
c. Winston Salem Area Party – August 25th 
d. Graham Christmas Parade – December 1st 

7. The 2007 Special Olympics Golf Tournament will be held on August 25th at Shamrock Golf Course - please see Denise or 
Chuck Upchurch or Clint Sharpe if you know of any potential sponsors and/or interested in volunteering for the tournament.  
Flyers are posted on the website. 

8. SOS Fun Monday Raffle Tickets – see Mary Gregory for tickets. 
9. Yard Sale will be held October 13th.  Please start collecting items to sell and see Bobbie McLamb for further details. 
10. The BSC Christmas party will be held December 15th at the Moose Lodge.  A motion was made and passed for the club to 

provide $1500-$1700 towards the expenses of the party. 



11. For all members going on the cruise in January – Get Those Passports!!! 
12. Meals on Wheels for 2008 – Ronnie Gregory conducted the first planning meeting.  MOW 2008 will be held on February 9th 

at Ramada.  His committee voted on Jim Quick and The Coastline Band for entertainment and DJ’s will be Murl Augustine, 
Rick Turner and David Tuttle.   

13. Anyone in interested in participating in the MOW Silent Auction should plan on attending a meeting at Bogey’s on 
September 10th.  See Angie Sharpe for further details. 

14. Members that would like to receive the Shag Rag by email only should contact Mary Gregory or Shelia Walker. 
15.  Shag lessons will be addressed in the upcoming weeks.  Those who volunteered to be on this committee should be at the 

meeting on July 9th at the K&W Cafeteria at 7:00 PM. 
16. Hugh Walker & Ronnie Gregory presented at the meeting the existing official BSC banner and recognized that the logo was 

outdated and the sign was dirty and worn.  Motion was made and unanimously passed for the club to purchase a new sign.  
Members are asked to bring any ideas/sketches to the next business meeting for the club to vote on. 

17. The club passed a motion to have Hugh Walker DJ the second weekend of SOS.  Friday, September 21st. 
18. Congratulations to Evelyn Turner for winning the 50/50 pot of $42.50. 
19. Meeting was adjourned – next business meeting will be held July 20th. 

 
******Please get those memberships renewed****** 

Thanks, 
Michelle 

Current Membership    !!!!         
210 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

        Who Are We??? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Treasury Report 
Balance on   5/18/07  $ 10776.81 

   

Income  Expenses 

Interest Earned $  0.87  D.J.’s $ 400.00 
5/18/07 Fifty-Fifty 76.00  Copies of By-Laws 94.16 
Membership Dues 150.00  Stamps for Newsletter 164.00 
SOS T-Shirts 20.00  Luau Expenses 331.13 
Luau Fifty-Fifty 501.00  Office Supplies 5.56 

Luau Raffle 314.00 
 u Moose Lodge 

Rental 
400.00 

Luau Door 1845.00  Luau D.J.’s 300.00 
Total Income = $ 2906.87  Total Expenses = $ 1694.85 

Balance on  6/15/07   $ 
11988.83 

    



 
July 6, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM  
  DJ is David Sessoms  

July 13, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is "The Ladies Man" Zane Gibbs  
July 13 - 15, 2007 

2007 ACSC/SOS Summer "Dancing in Dixie" Workshop ..........Location: Augusta Marriott Hotel and Suites located on 
the Savannah River in downtown Augusta. Cost: $55 if postmarked by 6/8/07 then $65...Great DJ's all 

weekend......When you contact The Augusta Marriott Hotel and Suites use the following booking codes for reservations 
CSRCSRA --hotel tower;....CSRCSRO--suites tower. The shag group rate is $99 plus applicable sales tax. The cut off 

date for the hotel is June 12, 2007, so you need to book early. After that date, group rates do not apply........Hotel: 
Augusta Marriott Hotel and Suites...1-800-316-5958......Party Contact: George Perkins 706-825-5199 or email 

musicman@knology.net     
July 15, 2007 

POKER RUN....Benefit For " The Real DJ" Tommy Amburn.......Start Location -- Summers, 770 West King's Hwy, 
Eden, NC.....End Location: Joses' Restaurant, 170 Joses' Drive (Off Hwy 135), Stoneville, NC......Registration Time: 

11:30 am / Departure Time: 1:00 pm.....Registration Fee: $10.00 per person ......All Proceeds will benefit Tommy 
Amburn......Free Food....For more info call: David Charles at 336-627-0274 or Jackie Perdue at 336-627-9442..........    

July 20, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night at Master's in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is David "Loose Shoes" Tuttle  
July 20 - 22, 2007 

Junior SOS at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
July 27, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is "Strawhat" Gerry Holland 

August 3, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress  
August 10, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is TBA  

August 17, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night at Master's in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is Danny Kimrey  
August 18, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "5th Annual Membership Appreciation Pool Party" at the Ramada ..... Great ! DJs !  
August 24, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Eddie Teeter  

August 25, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club's 13th Annual Benefit Golf Tournament for Alamance County Special Olympics .....    

August 31, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is TBA 

                                           
                    July 20, 2007 
                        8:00 PM 
                     Ramada Inn 
 
 



    
 
 

 
 
 

July Name August Name 
1 Charles Lindley 3 Kathy Shotwell 
2 Tammy Rohrer 5 Lesia Baker 
3 Debbie Wolfe 7 Martha Hopper 
5 Bob Bason 9 Edith Loy 
9 Lynn Hooper 9 Trish Maness 

14 Rickey Sharpe 13 Ed Weiss 
14 Rick Turner #2 14 Ed Willis 
15 Tammy Allen 15 Betty Heavner 
15 Phyllis Godwin 15 Lynda Justice 
15 Sharon Russ 16 Stephen Stearns 
16 Karen Boone 16 Richard Winningham 
16 Joni James 19 Gail Jordan 
16 Jondeen Terry 19 Patti Smith 
18 Bob Maccia 21 Buddy Whaley 
21 Peggy Childress 22 Ellen Dodson 
22 Joe Hopper 24 Billie McFayden 
22 Brent Lloyd 27 Jimmy Bare 
25 Rhonda Ayers 28 Thomas Johnston 
26 Dennis Johnson 29 Becky McKee 
31 Beth Squier 31 Bonnie Parker 
31 Ron Lambert 31 David Carter 
31 Connie Barham 

 
Garry Massey 
Sherry Massey 

Ed Weiss 
Sue Weiss 

Charles Jones 
Donna Jones 
Gary Jones 

Teresa Jones 
Kathy Merrit 

 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the Association.  We hope that you will join in and become 

a very active in your new club and get to know all of you new family. 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to the best Shag Club around. 

 
 



 
 

  

       Sunshine News! 
  

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look 
forward to seeing you guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any reason, please contact Louise Flanigan-
committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web master.   
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 336-227-0902. 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 

 
 

           
 

I hope that you all had a great holiday, and I trust that each of you returned home safely. 
Now that you have received the first copy of the newly revised format, I need your input.  If you do not like 
the new format please let me know and I will try to develop a more reader friendly format.  If you would like 
anything included in the newsletter, please send it to me via email at either of the following addresses: 
walkerhugh@bellsouth.net or to walkshei@armc.com.  I will do my best to include your articles, pictures, or 
comments in the next issue.  Please remember that items for the newsletter should always be of good taste 
and of a positive note.  When in question, I will defer to the President for final approval. 
 

All Articles for the August Shag Rag are due to the editor no later then 5:00 PM July 27, 2007.  Any items 
received after that date will be held for the next issue the following month. 
 

Thank you, 
Sheila Walker 
Shag Rag Newsletter Editor 
 
 
 
 

Date: 5/15/2007.... Ron Fogleman is much better and is still recovering......Please get well soon Ron, we miss 
you.............  
Date: 6/10/2007.... Karen Boone Recently had knee surgery...... Please have a speedy 
recoveryKaren!.................... 
Date: 5/15/2007.... Ron Fogleman is continuing to receive treatments, so please keep Ron in your thoughts and 
prayers.......Please get well soon Ron, we miss you............. 
Date: 6/20/2007.... Trish Maness's Sister Jeanne McPherson passed away after battling lung cancer. Please 
remember Trish and Family in your thoughts and prayers.................... 
Date: 7/09/2007…Shirley Chambers has been diagnosised with lung cancer, Biopsy to follow to determine 
type. 
Date: 7/09/2007…Dawn Lewis's mom is sick and being tested for possible heart 
surgery near future.  Please keep her in your prayers. 
Date: 7/09/2007…Michelle Thomas’s father is in the hospital after passing out 
in church.  Test to follow for diagnosis.  Please keep him and Michelle in 
your prayers. 
Date:7/09/2007…David Satterfield had surgery recently and is home 
recouperating……Please get well soon David! 



 
POKER RUN 

 

BENEFIT FOR “ THE REAL DJ” 
TOMMY AMBURN 

 

SUNDAY, JULY 15, 2007 
BIKES AND CARS 

 

START LOCATION:  SUMMERS, 770 WEST KING’S HWY, EDEN, NC  
 

END LOCATION:  JOSES’ RESTAURANT, 170 JOSES’ DRIVE (OFF HWY 135), STONEVILLE, NC 
 

REGISTRATION TIME: 11:30 AM / DEPARTURE TIME: 1:00PM 
 

REGISTRATION FEE: $ 10:00 PER PERSON 
 

ALL PROCEEDS WILL BENEFIT TOMMY AMBURN 
 

FREE  FOOD 
 

TROPHY FOR BEST POKER HAND 
 

50/50 DRAWING / DOOR PRIZES / SILENT AUCTION 
 

                            LIVE  MUSIC 
 

PLEASE  DRINK  RESPONSIBLY 
 

More Info : David Charles  336-627-0274 
                    Jackie Perdue  336-627-9442 

 
 

What a great Luau! 
What a great group of people to work with to pull it all together.  I want to make a special thanks to each of the 
subcommittee chairs:  Polly, Pam H. and Brenda and their group who worked hours on the decorations for the walls 
and dance floor; they were awesome!  Evelyn and her group for the cool table decorations that added that special 
touch and Evelyn for bringing the door prizes.  Ronnie and Mary for their creativeness on the walkway, foyer, and 
bar decorations.  Jim and his handymen for the tiki hut stage, outstanding job.   The buffet table was incredible; 
plenty of food to last all night.  Thanks to everyone who brought food and Denise and her gang for keeping things 
going throughout the night.   
 

What a fun time doing the luau skit and what can I say about Don Ho and his backup singers.  Now, that’s talent!  
Thanks to Steve for handling the 50/50 and raising the club $501.  Thanks to Charlie for handling the $500 cash 
drawing and gaining a balance of $314.  We couldn’t have done it without everyone coming over Saturday morning 
to decorate and then again Sunday morning to clean up.  
 

We only heard good comments all night long.  What an excellent turnout; we estimated that about 375-400 people 
attended our party.   It was great to see the enthusiasm from our area shag clubs and all of the Burlington Shag Club 
members and guests.  The DJ’s were excellent, and the dance floor was never empty.  Ron Russ and Jim Waye made 
that happen.  Thanks, guys! 
 

This was a very fun-filled night for all who attended.   The Burlington Shag Club is the best in the Carolinas! 
 
Stephanie 
 
 
 
 
Hi Everyone, 
 I want to thank each of you for taking some Fun Monday tickets to sell.  I appreciate it very much.  At the 
meeting, I did not know all the details but I said that I would get them to each of you.  So I am attaching 
the Ticket details and also the flyer for Fun Monday.  Also, the tickets/money needs to be turned back into 
me on Friday, August 17th. Business Meeting night. 
Again I really appreciate all of you taking the tickets to sell.  Hopefully we can sell them all, but if not at 
least we tried. 
Thanks so much.  
Mary 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 The Eno-Beach Shag Club 
      Cordially Invites you to Participate in a 

            3-Person Superball Golf Tournament   (6-People on Tee) 
          at South Granville Country Club, Creedmoor, NC 
             Saturday, July 28rd at 12:30 PM  
 
DATE:   Saturday,  July 28,  2007             (No Rain Date) 
 
ENTRY FEE:  $60.00        (Soft Spikes Required) 
 
DEADLINE:  Sunday,  July 22, 2007   (No Refund After Deadline) 
         
CHECK-IN:  11:30 AM 
 
TEE TIME:  12:30 PM - Shotgun 
 
FORMAT:  3 – Person Super-Ball based on Handicap  (A,B,C   Players to be paired) 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS: Closest to Pin on Par 3’s (A,B,C Players and Women) 
   Longest Drives   (A,B,C  Players and Women) 
   Mulligans   (2 for $5.00 – limit 2)   (Pay at registration desk) 
   C-Format ($10.00 per player/entire time must elect to participate) 
 
ACTIVITIES:  CHICKEN/BBQ COOKOUT  -  SHAG MUSIC PROVIDED BY D.J. – Chigger Woods 
   (NON-GOLF GUESTS ARE ENCOURAGED, SMALL FEE OF $15 FOR FOOD) 
   BYOB (set-ups will be furnished) 
 
PRIZE AWARDS: 1ST,  2ND,  3rd   AND 4TH  Place Teams   
   Longest Drives   (A,B,C  and Women Players) 
   Closest to Pin on all Par 3’s 
   C-Format ($10.00 per player/entire team must elect to participate) 
 
PRACTICE ROUND: Practice round available  weekday July 24 - 27h  ($12.00 Cart Fee) 
   Contact Club Pro -  (919) 528-0003 
 
CHECKS PAYABLE: ENO BEACH SHAG CLUB    (Maximum participants = 108) 

PLEASE PRINT 
 

Name:  ___________________________________________________  Handicap Required:    ___________ 
Address:  ____________________________________  City, State: _______________________ Zip:_______ 
Phone:  ___________________________   Club Affiliation: ________________________________________ 
e-Mail Address: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
RETURN TO:   Carl Outland 
    2542-A  Sam Moss-Hayes Road 
    Creedmoor,  North Carolina  27522 
    Phone:   Home - (919) 528-9866  
OR CONTACT:   Shirley Outland   919-684-9447  or  919-210-7076   Website:  www.sgcconline.com 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 



                                                                    
 

To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows: 
        Size   One-half year  Full Year 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
        Size   One-half Year  Full Year 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 
If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward The information to Mary Gregory as soon as possible.  Mary will place 
it on the website and forward it to the editor of the newsletter for printing.  Please forward all payments to David 
Satterfield.   
 
If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the 
club officers and we will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SHAG  RAG 
July 2007 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 

 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
 

The purpose or our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music. 


